
May 31, 2021 Deputation of Pauleen Home  
Subject: Proposed Widening of The Georgian Trail 

First, thank you to the Town of The Blue Mountains for the wonderful job done of 
grooming The Georgian Trail this past winter.  Your good work made the Trail 
useable when it so often becomes unusable during the winter months.   

The reason for my initial correspondence of May 8th is that I firmly disagree with 
any plan, beginning this year, to widen the Trail along its length to its original 
standard of 12 feet.   

I did receive a reply from Don Degrandis, President of The Georgian Trail, 
reassuring me that no trees would be cut down or removed to accomplish this 
work project.  However, I still cannot help but wonder about the focus of The 
Georgian Trail custodians.  First, the name change to The Georgian Trail Cycle and 
Ski Association de-emphasizing its original focus and primary users:  the 
pedestrians.   Second, from The Staying OnTrack Spring Issue: “We noticed that 
the width of the Trail has narrowed as nature has encroached. The Trail, originally 
designed to be roughly 12 feet wide, now has numerous locations where this 
width has shrunk considerably – in some cases to only 5 feet”.  What a shame that 
nature has become a problem for the trail’s custodians!     

We cannot assume widening is needed anywhere on the Trail.  Mostly, I remain 
unconvinced that going from 5 to 12 feet in some areas will not mean dramatic 
changes, including clearing trees, moving ditches, etc.  Sadly, the objective 
appears to be more on turning this Trail into a road than a trail.  Certainly, more 
widening will change the usage patterns from pedestrians to cyclists.  Is this the 
real objective?  The wider the Trail the greater the risk of creating an environment 
that encourages an ever-growing number of serious high speed cyclists using the 
Trail resulting in greater safety risks for the current mix of casual cyclists, walkers 
and runners.   

Also, it is important to note the 34 kilometre Georgian Trail supports a variety of 
ecosystems, from wetlands to arid zones, each one hosting it’s own wildlife and 
native plant species.  Instead of the plans for widening the Trail surface area, the 
goal should be to protect what is there.  Here is my proposal to Town Council and 
to the Board of the Georgian Trail Association:   

1. Redirect the current recreational focus of the Georgian Trail to one of 
preservation and recreation; yes, both can safely coexist if done right; 
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2. Develop a holistic maintenance program that protects the Trail’s natural 
environment end to end; 

3. Educate the public on the Trail’s ecosystems by featuring signage 
highlighting unique species and habitats along the Trail;  

4. Reserve funds for a Trail “preservation program” to include, as an one 
example, the replanting of native trees as needed to replace diseased 
trees.   

To achieve the above, you may also consider conducting a broader survey of users 
and residents as only a small sample of Georgian Trail subscribers were surveyed 
late last fall.   

As we have observed, the number of Georgian Trail users has continued to grow 
and the increased usage will most likely continue due in part to the recent exodus 
from the GTA. The Trail supports is a wide variety of user groups and each one has 
different needs but as experience has shown, they can continue to coexist into 
the future but only if trail use guidelines are observed for the safety of all.   

I urge both the Georgian Trail Association and Town Council to adopt the 
preservation of the Trail as a natural environment as the priority, not on nature 
being the problem.  

Sincerely, 

Pauleen Home 
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